
From: Rolf Nanninga   
Sent: March 12, 2025 10:48 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca  
Subject: Re: File UHOPA-24-012 804 to 816 King St. West. 

Dear City Clerk,  

Thank you for taking the time to hear my concerns regarding File UHOPA-24-012 (804–816 King St. 
West). I appreciate the city's efforts to increase housing density, as I recognize the need for responsible 
growth. However, I believe it is essential to approach this development with wisdom and prudence. As a 
homeowner living just two doors down from the proposed building, I kindly request that the following 
considerations be taken into account: 

1. Building Height & Privacy: 
The proposed building height raises serious concerns about privacy and sunlight in my backyard, 
where my children regularly play. A significantly taller structure so close to the property line 
creates an environment where they may feel unsafe using our playset. Additionally, the reduced 
sunlight due to the building’s height will impact our outdoor space. I respectfully request that 
the building height be limited to a more reasonable level, such as four storeys, to help maintain 
privacy and adequate light for surrounding residents. 

2. Parking Availability: 
Parking in our neighbourhood is already at capacity, and the proposed plans do not appear to 
provide enough spaces for new residents. Without an increase in on-site parking, local 
community members and patrons of nearby businesses will face even greater difficulty finding 
available parking. I urge the city to ensure that the development includes sufficient parking to 
accommodate both new tenants and the existing community. 

3. Waste Management & Accessibility: 
The previous plans did not seem to allocate adequate space for garbage and recycling bins, 
which raises concerns about where they will be stored and how collection will be managed. It is 
important that these facilities are both out of the way of neighbouring residents and accessible 
for waste collection trucks. I ask that careful consideration be given to ensuring there is sufficient 
space to manage waste effectively. 

I appreciate your time and consideration of these concerns. I trust that the city will balance the need for 
increased housing with the well-being of the existing community. Please let me know if there is an 
opportunity to discuss these concerns further. 

Sincerely, 

Rolf Nanninga and Yuru Irene 
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From: Rob Sturge   
Sent: March 13, 2025 1:07 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: 804-816 King Street West Hamilton 

Good morning,  

Unfortunately, I will not be available to attend the public Planning Committee hearing the proposed By-
law amendment slated for March 18th.  

As a new home owner and resident of the Westdale North community, I do feel it necessary to add to 
and for the record that the proposal as presented in correspondence (March 7, 2025) is 
entirely contradictory to the proposal approved by the city on March 23, 2021. 

First and foremost, the community was asked to consider a development containing 30 units, the new 
"amendment" increases that number by 129% above the approved density.  

I would also highlight the justifications provided to approve the project proposal (original and revised) as 
stated by Ward 1 representative Ms. Wilson states the following; 

"The development provides stepbacks at the fifth and sixth floors. A building stepback is an architectural 
design feature usually applied to the upper storey of a development. Just as the name suggests, a stepback 
sees the building further pulled in toward the centre of the property. Stepbacks help reduce the scale of a 
building while emphasizing the lower elements of a structure. Stepbacks create a more human scale 
streetwall and reduce overlook and shadow impacts on adjacent properties".   

The new proposal provides no such provision for a "set back" design to protect the "human 
scale" and privacy of those living in close proximity to the development.  

Additionally, while notably downplayed as a "minor reduction" in available parking from 20 to 19 spaces, 
again the proposal as presented and approved was to accommodate students, whereas now the project 
purpose is to build apartments. It wouldn't take a scientific study to prove the ratio of student resident 
parking compared to "full time" residents surely cannot be considered the same?  

I cannot for the life of me understand how these changes are being presented to the community as an 
amendment?  

While I appreciate the need for housing, this was approved as living space for STUDENTS. The scope, size 
and physical appearance no longer resemble that which was approved. The way this is being presented 
feels quite manipulative and honestly risks harming those who already live, work, pay taxes and make 
this unique part of the city their home.  

Robert Sturge 
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From: Marleen Van den Broek  
Sent: March 16, 2025 6:03 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Cc: Catarino, Jennifer <Jennifer.Catarino@hamilton.ca> 
Subject: UHOPA-24-012 

To whom it may concern, 

My name is Marleen Van den Broek. I live on Glen Road, within 120 meters of the '804-816 King West' 
site. At this site, the owner, Gateway Development Group Inc. is proposing to decrease the retail space 
from 403 square meters to 330 square meters (ground floor) and to increase the amount of residential 
units from 30 student residential suites to 68 residential units. All these changes will be made within the 
original building envelope. The original 30 units were, according to the explanation in the original public 
meetings geared towards Phd and graduate students with young families, which would explain the high 
amount of bedrooms per unit. 

In the new proposal, the units only contain 1 bedroom units with few 2 bedroom units and are thus 
more geared towards singles.  

The change in internal layout of the building makes it clear to me that the developer has a different type 
of renter in mind. The new renter is not a young family, but singles. In se is that not a problem, though it 
is important to understand what happened to the original neighbors in the close vicinity after the 
approval for a 6 storey unit. 

While the developer got the approval, the neigbors living in the close vicinity were left in the cold.  Most 
of the neighbors (families) have moved away. I am thinking of the families that lived at 15, 16 Paradise 
Road, 139,135, 163, 159 and 154 (and neighbor to the east) Glen Road.These families have left the area. 
At least, according to the plans, the inflow of potential new students with families to the area was 
definitely an option. In the new plan, this is very unlikely. 

For the neighbors that live a bit further from the development site, such as me and my family, the impact 
of the increased traffic and parking in the area is also of importance. 

In the new proposal, this will become a problem for us. 

Please let me explain: 

1) After an original transportation study impact executed by paradigm transportation solutions ltd, Mr. 
Wah (then owner of the building site) and Gateway Development Group Inc. received a letter that the 
city staff did not approve of the proposed 13 parking spots and demanded they follow the outlines as 
per By-law 05-200 approved by Council through By-law 17-240. 

Specifically: 

A total of 21 parking spaces (increase of eight spaces): 
11 surface parking spaces; and 10 underground parking spaces (including two small car spaces). 
Vehicle access is still proposed via one all-turns driveway connection to Paradise Road North. 

On April 14,2021 a zoning amendment 21-048 was approved to By-law 05-200), which stipulates the 
following rules concerning parking: 
1) A minimum 0.6 parking spaces per dwelling unit shall be required. 
2) A total of 2 parking spaces shall be provided for any permitted commercial use with a gross floor area 
less than 450 square metres. 
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This brings the total amount of parking spaces needed at 20 parking spots. providing for 30 units and 
commercial space. 

In the new proposal, the amount of residential units has increased from 30 units to 68 units. 

According to the stipulations in By-law 24-052, the new amount of parking spots would be 40.8 parking 
spots (68 x0.6) for the residential units and 2 spots for the commercial units. 

This totals 43 parking spots needed for the new proposal.  

In the recent communication of the developer to the neighborhood (letter of March 7 2025)  the amount 
of parking spots for residential units would be 2 parking spots + 0.05 spots per residential unit.  No 
parking spots would be needed for the commercial units. This totals the units at 2+ 3.4 units or 5 units 
for all 68 units. The By-law 24-052 of April 10, 2024 is used as a reference document for their 
calculations.  

The developing group is now using the By-law 24-052 of April 10, 2024 to increase the units while 
decreasing the amount of parking spots. Keeping in mind that most new renters will be singles, 
potentially each owning a car to go to work or activities, the amount of parking spots provided should be 
more than the original 20 spots, not less. The proposed amount of 18 spots is more than sufficient, 
according to the new by-law 24-052, but practically it is not enough for a total of 68 units. It would 
therefore be advised to judge based on the amendment 21-048. It was also the developer that 
requested the amendment in 2021 and, against all public input from the neighborhood, got it approved.  

I ask you now, to please listen to one of the neighbors (me) that decided to stay and not to leave, and 
keep to the amendment 21-048 of April 14, 2021 in which the developer should provide 43 parking spots 
for the development, not 5. The developer was the one asking for the amendment in the first place. Why 
not hold them accountable to this now? 

Thank you for reading and considering my letter. I hope that this time the neighbors will be heard. 

SIncerely Yours, 

Marleen Van den Broek 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



From: Blake Thompson  
Sent: March 17, 2025 9:39 AM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: Written Comment for meeting March 18, 2025 File #UHOPA-24-012 
 
Hello, 
 
Please confirm receipt of this email.  
 
I have numerous questions regarding the development of 804-816 King St W.  Below are some of these 
questions: 
 
1. What has delayed construction on this site from 2020 to present. 
2. Why has there been no consideration to the lack of parking for this proposed project?  Yes there is 
transit stops in the area however there will still be numerous tenants requiring parking for a vehicle.  The 
surrounding streets are already completely full on a daily basis. 
3. Are local residents going to have dedicated contacts with the city for issues that arise during 
construction.  For instance water contamination, noise and other issues.  
4.  Will local residents be notified on FINAL plans and before construction starts? 
5.  Why has this development changed so many times and keeps getting larger and larger and parking 
reduced? 
6.  What portion of the units are going to be affordable units and not market rent? 
 
Blake Thompson 
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From: Michelle Kriedemann   
Sent: March 17, 2025 12:02 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: Request for Consideration of Community and Environmental Impact for Proposed Development 
at 804 to 816 King Street West 

Dear Members of the Planning Committee, 

I am writing to express my concerns and request a thoughtful examination of the proposed development 
at 804 to 816 King Street West, as outlined in the notice for the upcoming public meeting on March 18, 
2025. As both a resident and a business owner in the area, I am deeply concerned about the potential 
impacts of increasing the density to 380 residential units per gross hectare at this location.  Had I had the 
opportunity to weigh in on this when the original proposal was made, I would have certainly added 
some of these thoughts then.  

Personal and Community Impact: 
My residence, located just a few doors down from another recent development directly across the 
street, has already suffered from the reduced sunlight due to new construction. The proposed building, 
being directly across the street, raises concerns about further loss of sunlight and increased noise, 
potentially degrading the quality of life for myself and my neighbors. In addition to this, there is the 
debris and garbage concern, all of which has already affected my quality of life, along with that of my 
neighbours.  

Business Impact and Economic Contribution: 
As the owner of a local business, Allure Fitness Inc., that contributes to the vibrancy and economic 
health of Westdale Village, I am particularly worried about the accessibility during the construction 
phase. The only lane of traffic in front of the proposed site on King Street West will likely require 
rerouting, significantly impacting customer access to our area. Such disruptions not only deter customers 
but affect the livelihood of all local entrepreneurs. The impending LRT construction and the closure of 
the Main and Longwood intersection will exacerbate these challenges, potentially isolating our 
commercial area during critical business hours. 

Environmental Concerns: 
Additionally, I am compelled to raise serious environmental concerns stemming from previous 
construction activities in our vicinity. The last large-scale building project resulted in considerable 
amounts of debris, including styrofoam and other materials, littering the area for months. Despite 
cleanup efforts, some of this debris has proven impossible to completely remove, with a significant 
portion entering Cootes Paradise. This is particularly distressing given the ecological importance of 
Cootes Paradise as a biodiversity hotspot and a vital component of our local environment. 

Request for Mitigation Strategies: 
I urge the committee to require the developers to present a comprehensive traffic management plan 
that includes alternative routes and clear signage to minimize disruption. It is also crucial that the 
developers are held to rigorous standards regarding noise and dust control, considering the prolonged 
impact the previous nearby construction had on the community. Moreover, I request that stringent 
environmental protections are implemented, including comprehensive environmental management 
plans that prevent contamination and debris dispersal. 

Engagement and Collaboration: 
I am fully committed to engaging in a constructive dialogue to find solutions that balance development 
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needs with community interests. I would welcome the opportunity to participate in any working groups 
or consultations related to this development. 

Legal and Regulatory Considerations: 
I request that the committee ensures that all legal and regulatory frameworks, particularly those related 
to zoning and environmental impact, are rigorously adhered to in the planning and execution of this 
project. 

Given the tight timeline and the significant impact of this proposal, I sincerely hope that the committee 
will take these points into account and seek to mitigate the adverse effects on the community. I am keen 
on participating in discussions that aim for a balanced approach to development, which respects the 
needs of current residents and businesses while accommodating growth. 

Thank you for considering my perspective. Although I am unable to attend tomorrow's meeting, I look 
forward to the opportunity to discuss this matter further. 

Sincerely, 
Michelle Kriedemann 
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